AGENDA
SOUTH BAY COMMUNITY CENTER BOARD MEETING  
8/13/2020
Attendees:  
Billy Burke, Pres

Elaine Watson, VP

Chuck Snead, CFO

Richard Margetson, PHP

Gary Dove, Rotary

Jill DuBois

Cherrie, Kiwanis

Amanda Esparza, Chamber

Bob Rice, Secratary
Call to order:  8:00 AM
Message from the President:   Billy read an announcement.  See attached.  Discussion regarding the message withheld to end of meeting.
Approval of agenda   Unanimous 
Approval of Minutes:  Unanimous
Financial Report:    Chuck provided handout, including July 2020 Profit/Loss statement and Balance Sheet As of August 12, 2020.
ACTION ITEM – 
Set up separate account for deposits as designated encumbered funds.  Chuck to investigate options for second account with Mechanics Bank.
Managers Report:  With no activities this month, no report.
ONGOING BUSINESS

1. Report on grant application to Dignity Health:
Elaine reported results of her phone call with the IRS.  The Center’s tax exempt status was revoked in 2017 and does need to restart the 501(c)(3) application process.  Thus, hope for being reinstated as tax exempt within the timeframe for this Dignity grant is nil.  

A motion was unanimously approved to formally withdraw our application.  

ACTION ITEM: - Elaine will 1) contact Dignity to withdraw our application and 2) begin filling out the new application packet.  

2. Hand Sanitizer Units Procurement:
· Richard and Chuck did procure one wall-mounted-touchless dispenser plus refill packets.  This will be mounted between the two restrooms.
· Richard and Chuck investigated free standing hand sanitizing units.  Their recommended units exceed the pre-authorized budget by $50 plus anticipated tax and shipping.  
· A motion was unanimously approved authorizing Richard and Chuck to procure the recommended two freestanding, touchless style units along with spare sanitizer. 

ACTION ITEM: - Procure two touchless hand sanitizer units.

3. Additional funding options:  Hearst Foundation ?  Agreed to wait until the Center renews its tax exempt status before approaching future funding options.
Richard noted there may be other potential funding links via PHP.  

4. Status of ongoing repairs and improvements:

A very sincere thank you to ALL for your assistance with the task list.

The list of tasks and accomplishments to date was reviewed and acknowledged the generous help from many.

5. Rental Agreement Update:  A discussion of the wording regarding penalties for damage to the Center due to use of nails, tacks, etc, resulted in a recommended change.  The penalty will be a minimum of $250 or up to all of the deposit.
ACTION ITEM: - Bob to change wording and forward to Chuck.
6. SBCC Email Status Update:  Discussion concerning two differing understandings of how outside emails are currently received into the Center email account.  Situation was result of office admin prior to Valerie leaving without providing a password into the account, and therefore Valerie had to set up a new email.  Appears Center emails are pathed through Valerie’s email, as Susie is able to still see into Valerie’s account even this AM.  Discussion of risk if in fact Valerie’s account is closed and the Center was to lose access to all email due to breaking the current path.
Billy presented a statement to the Board from Susie Burke, copy attached.

Motion to temporarily authorize Susie Burke access to the Charter account for the purpose of confirming / correcting if necessary, that emails now come directly to the Center’s account.  Seconded.  


Directors Burke, Watson, Rice, Snead, Dove, Dubois, Cherrie and Esparza - Aye
Director Margetson - Nay
ACTION ITEM: - Chuck to provide files as requested to help support the tax exempt re-instatement documentation required to be submitted to the IRS.

7. SBCC Mission Review:
a) What is your vision for the use of the South Bay Community Center by the community in Los Osos/Baywood Park?
Billy started the discussion with his thoughts, “to provide comfort and needs of the community as a whole”.  He envisions involvement with our charter organizations, (Kiwanis, Rotary, Chamber) helping with children, movie nights, fix-it fairs.  Would like to see a legal representative either on the board or available for pro-bono advise/assistance.  Perhaps a retired lawyer?
b) What needs to be done to achieve this goal?
c)
What is our biggest detriment in trying to achieve this goal?

Topics b) and c) to be continued next month.
NEW BUSINES
1. Alarm System Contact Names to be updated:  
The current names listed are Tim and Valerie.  Both require updating.

Billy and Gary volunteered to be the new emergency contacts.

ACTION ITEM: - Chuck to contact the alarm company with the new names and contact information.

2. Related to the Alarm discussion, Richard noted to always leave the hall light on when leaving and locking up.  This is for security and for visibility when re-entering the building at night.

SBCC ACTIVITIES REPORT:

   Folk Dancing Report:  Billy Burke:   Reported that the group is finding outdoor areas, such as tennis courts to practice safely.
ORGANIZATION REPORTS:

   People Helping People Report:  Richard:
The need for the food distribution program is especially critical now.  Numbers of people remains high.  Richard noted this time of year the quality of vegetables is excellent.  The Christmas Needs and Wishes program and Bell Ringing program are still in the air.  Bell Ringing may happen with certain limitations to be determined.  They are finding that people are now choosing to direct donations to local organizations.
   Rotary Report:  Gary Dove:

The Family Fun Fair is unfortunately cancelled.  
Rotary considering a Sausage BBQ fundraiser, similar to the recent Kiwanis BBQ dinner event. 


Rotary will be sponsoring next week’s Thursday night dinner program.

Rotary starting a new project to team up mentors to help students setting goals and getting into and through college.

   Chamber of Commerce Report: Amanda:

Amanda noted the Chamber office is still closed.  
 
The October Fest will not occur due to COVID.


The Chamber is planning a Virtual Business Fair and may also have a BBQ fund raiser.

   Kiwanis report:  Cherrie: 
The Tri Tip BBQ dinner fund raiser was very successful.  Funds provide for student scholarships.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:

Further discussion of the President’s message carried from the beginning of the meeting.  
Confirmed items requested by the President’s message, including “original non-profit application, most current by-laws, description of insurance coverage” to be provided to Elaine and Billy to assist with the new IRS Tax Exempt 501(c)(3) application and “necessary (sic) successful operation of our site.” 
Meeting Adjourn:  10:05 AM
Next meeting:   September 17, 2020
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